BANNOCKBURN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

P. O. Box 211, Franktown, CO 80116

July 2018 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date:  July 11, 2018

Location:  Franktown Fire Department

Board Attendees:  Jack Shuler, Becky Realsen, Diana Stromer, Ashley Bullerdick via phone, Cynthia Goetz

Residents Attending:  Chris Zinn, (partial meeting attendee)

Meeting was called to order by Pres. Jack Shuler at 7:05 PM

Quorum was obtained with 5 Board members present.

Reports:

Secretary's Report was reviewed and approved.


Treasure's Report was reviewed and approved.


Social Committee reported that the Annual Picnic is August 18, 2018 starting at 1:00.  Chardcore Grill will be providing the main course, and all residents who attend are asked to provide a side dish. The tent has been rented with set up starting at 9:30 for those willing to assist.  Water will be provided.


Adult Barn Party/OctoberFest, a new neighborhood event, is scheduled for 6:00 PM the evening of September 8th  Mark you calendars!  It will be held at the John and Tammy Edwards residents at 10515 Holden Cir. with each attending asked to bring a dish to share and their choice of beverage. Pres. Jack will check with VF Law regarding any legal concerns about scheduling this neighborhood event. 


News letter was discussed and approved to be sent out this week. 


The Board is still determining costs to provide a dumpster weekend for residents to use to dispose of trash the sanitation companies won't pick up.  


Welcome Committee reported a new family moved into 10418 Tanglewood Rd.  A welcome letter was sent to the Timothy and Michelle Rozeboom Family welcoming them to Bannockburn.


Chris Zinn was given the floor to explain a complaint regarding his commercial 48' trailer used at his residence, the noise pollution from running chainsaws, and what appears to be a firewood selling business.  He reported that his 3 sons sell bags of firewood on Craig's List but the primary use of the firewood is for the heating of the family's greenhouse.  He offered a compromise, stating that they will only run the chainsaws from 9:00 AM to 4:00 AM, not longer than 2 hours at a time and never on weekends.  He asked to park the trailer in the scrub oak, and out of sight.  After a discussion on the definition of what would be deemed “commercial businesses” and review of the Covenants, a letter will be sent to him with the Board's decision to follow the Covenant's Bylaws.

Old Business:


Eight  of the Policies and Procedures will under go a final reviewed by each Board member for accuracy. Two remaining policies will be revised by Cynthia and Jack and sent out to Board members for accuracy.


Covenants review will be back from VF Law within the next 10-15 days and then be reviewed and revised by the Board.


The continuation of a complaint of debris at 1290 Deerpath Rd. was address.  An e-mail from the resident homeowner offered a solution, “I hope to have it hauled off to the dump by the end of July. In regards to the wood pile, my plan is to start bucking, splitting and stacking this wood this coming fall.” The Board accepted the solution offered by the homeowner.

New Business:



Environmental Committee approved the ground level deck and wrap around deck cover addition meeting the specification of the Protective Covenants  at 10418 Tanglewood Rd. 


Board discussed possible Covenant's violations regarding fencing on 4 lots in Bannockburn. Letters will be sent to each asking the resident for solutions to the violation.



Board discussed possible Covenant's  violations regarding debris on 3 lots in Bannockburn. Letters will be sent to each asking the resident for solutions to the violation.


Board discussed the possible Covenant's violations regarding a dumpster with possible solution.  The Environmental Committee will continue to follow-up on the solution.


Board discussed a possible Covenant's violation regarding a temporary garage on a lot in Bannockburn.  A letter will be sent asking the owner for a solution. 


Register.com domain was renewed and Jack will check with Register.com to make sure Mark Huston's contact was removed.

Adjourned at 8:54
